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Report to Communities and Place 
Committee 

 
03 October 2019 

 
Agenda Item:4  

 

REPORT OF THE GROUP MANAGER PLANNING 
 

MINER2MAJOR LANDSCAPE PARTNERSHIP SCHEME UPDATE 
 

 

Purpose of the Report 
 
1. For Committee to receive a presentation on the Miner2Major Landscape Partnership Scheme 

and to consider how they would like to receive information about the delivery of the project in 
future. 

 

Information 
 
2. The Miner2Major Landscape Partnership Scheme is a five-year programme (2019 – 2023) 

supported by a grant of £2,450,400 from the National Lottery Heritage Fund. The total value 
of the Scheme, including in-kind contributions, is £3,871,735. 
 

3. The Scheme will help to celebrate and safeguard the natural, built and cultural heritage of the 
historic Sherwood Forest, connecting people to their heritage through four programmes of 
work: 

 Celebrate Sherwood 

 Skilful Sherwood 

 Connecting Sherwood 

 Understanding Sherwood. 
 

4. Miner2Major is steered and managed by a partnership of organisations that have worked in 
the area for many years.  The County Council is the lead organisation and accountable body, 
employing the delivery team comprising a Scheme Manager, two Engagement Officers (one 
for Nature and one for Heritage) and a Finance and Administration Officer. 
 

5. The presentation by the Scheme Manager will provide an overview of progress to date and 
how Miner2Major will be delivered over the coming year. 

 
Other Options Considered 
 
6. This process will provide Committee with insight into the delivery of the Miner2Major, for which 

the County Council is the accountable body, therefore the option not to present was not 
considered. 
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Reason for Recommendation 
 
7. To support Committee’s understanding of the Miner2Major Landscape Partnership Scheme, 

for which the County Council is the lead partner and accountable body.  
 

Statutory and Policy Implications 
 
8. This report has been compiled after consideration of implications in respect of crime and 

disorder, data protection and information governance finance, human resources, human 
rights, the NHS Constitution (public health services), the public sector equality duty, 
safeguarding of children and adults at risk, service users, smarter working, sustainability and 
the environment and where such implications are material they are described below. 
Appropriate consultation has been undertaken and advice sought on these issues as required. 

 
 

 

RECOMMENDATION 
 
1) That members endorse progress to date, and consider how they would like to receive 
information about the project in the future. 
 
 
Sally Gill 
Group Manager Planning 
 
For any enquiries about this report please contact: Heather Stokes, Team Manager 
Conservation, heather.stokes@nottscc.gov.uk  
 
Constitutional Comments (KK - 24/09/2019) 
 
9. The recommendation falls within the remit of the Communities and Place Committee under its 

terms of reference. 
 
Financial Comments (RWK - 25/9/19) 
 
10. There are no specific financial implications arising directly from this report. 
 
 
Background Papers and Published Documents 
 
Except for previously published documents, which will be available elsewhere, the documents 
listed here will be available for inspection in accordance with Section 100D of the Local 
Government Act 1972. 
 

 None 
 
Electoral Divisions and Members Affected 
 

 All 
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